

Headteacher Update 23rd July 2021

Dear Parents/ Carers

What a brilliant week we've had reflecting on another incredible year at Hob Moor. For the past 2 days we held our Yr6 Graduations, it was fantastic to welcome families back into our school and celebrate the achievements of our oldest children. They are an amazing bunch and we wish them all the best for their move to secondary school.

Earlier today we all gathered together on the sports field to say huge 'Goodbyes' to staff who are moving on to pastures new and wish them 'Good Luck' for the future. As you all know Mr Willson and Mr Stevens will take up new posts in September. Miss Wybrant is still hoping to move to New Zealand to live with her sister and newly born niece. Mrs Renny, Miss Snell and Mr Wilson (our sports coach) are leaving us to train to be teachers. Mrs Van de Borgh is retiring to spend more time with her family and pet dog Muriel and Mrs Lee is leaving us to pursue her career in counselling. They will all be greatly missed by staff, parents and children!

And finally Miss Dale is looking forward to getting married in August, after a very long wait during the pandemic. We hope the sun shines on her and they have a beautiful day. We look forward to seeing her photographs and welcoming her back as Mrs Barr.

And I wish you all a very happy holiday and look forward to greet everyone back into their new classes on Tuesday 7th September.

I will send a letter of key information out to you all in the last week of the holidays.

Have a great time!

Debbie Cousins

This week we were presented with the Bronze Restorative Award for all our work this year on the BOSS project. Phil, and his team, came to present the award after working with all the staff, and several KS2 classes on using restorative practices to build, and maintain, positive relationships. We have really enjoyed working towards the award, lead brilliantly by Miss Brady and are keen to strive for silver next year! Well done, everyone!

























Stars of the Week

Swan Connor for showing lots of enthusiasm for our Sports week. Connor worked really hard to do our dance routine and supported his friends in our races! **Robin** Isabella for her amazing effort in our dance session this week, where she supported her friends when performing their routine!

Toucan Phoebe and Akira-Rose for creating amazing art work when we were creating shells like Georgia Okeefe **Parrot** Emma for showing resilience, determination and perseverance during all sports activities this week! **Woodpecker** Jacob for trying your best in all the races on Sports Day and demonstrating great sportsmanship when cheering on your friends!

Puffin Scarlett for her enthusiasm and resilience in all of the new sporting activities this week

Albatross Emily for perseverance with her handwriting and the resilience shown during Sports Week

Razorbill Faith & Ronnie for 100% effort in PE, giving brilliant answers in guided reading and for working really hard on some fantastic writing. It's been a brilliant week. **Osprey** Jakub for getting stuck in and contributing to

class discussions about Romeo & Juliet **Eagle** Nicolla for her amazing attention to detail in her

Romeo and Juliet painting **Hawk** Alexa for always contributing her thoughts and

opinions to class discussions

Falcon A Jay for fantastic effort and achievement in rounders

Wellbeing Award

Erica-Lilly for showing good resilience in maths

Mrs Cousins Headteachers Award

Dexter for being so cheerful at school! You always look as if you are really enjoying learning with your friends



ucklings Pirate Day

